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26 May 2025 
 
 
To the Resident 
Important information inside 
Scooter Track Renewal Works – Jean and John Mulder Park 
 
 
Dear Resident, 
 
Scooter Track Renewal Works – Jean and John Mulder Park 

The Town would like to advise that the existing scooter track located on the northern side of 

Jean and John Mulder Park is due to be renewed due to it reaching the end of its asset life, 

throughout the month of June 2025, weather permitting. The target age group is 3-10 year-olds.  

The track will form a circuit and follow the slope of the land. Images of similar completed projects 

from around Perth as well as the proposed design for Mulder Park have been included below for 

reference.  

Below is the proposed sequence of events (all works will be completed by one contractor):  

• Fence off work area with temporary fencing 

• Earthworks to remove old bitumen 

• Earthworks to adjust the slope of the track to make it less steep 

• Earthworks to install new track road base  

• New asphalt track to be laid 

• Line marking to paint on lanes, arrows and crossings 

• Play instructional road signs installed 

• All debris and rubble removed from site 

• Fencing removed and track to be opened to community 

Works are expected to occur during working hours, between 7am and 6pm on weekdays. 
Contractors will have materials in storage containers, vehicles parked within the reserve, 
temporary toilets and water trucks that can suppress dust.  

While it is inevitable that works of this nature will cause some inconvenience, every effort will 
be made to ensure that this is kept to a minimum.  

  



If you have any questions regarding this project or would like further information, please contact 

me on 9285 4300.  

Yours sincerely, 

 

Cloe Dolan 
Manager Parks and Environment 
 
 

            Shepherd’s Bush Park Kingsley                              Harrisdale Bike and Scooter Park 

      

Proposed Concept Design 

 


